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    Thursday 08th December 2016
Dear Parents,
This will be the final newsletter of 2016 and my final newsletter as Acting Head before Mrs Burbank returns. She will be returning officially on the 14th December so that we can ensure a good handover. Thank you for all the support over the course of the year! 

Thank you to everybody who completed a parent questionnaire. The responses were all very positive and it goes to show what an excellent school community we have. On the previous questionnaire some parents suggested that we update our school website. This has now been done. Parents also mentioned that we could raise the profile of sport at Stockham. We have now achieved the Sainsbury’s School Games Gold award for the second year running. 

Parent Questionnaire Results November 2016 for Newsletter

	The questionnaire was completed by 96 families. The results of completed responses were as follows:

	* 100% of parents either agreed or strongly agreed that their child/children felt safe at Stockham School.

	* 100% of parents agree or strongly agree that their child is making good progress.

	* 100% of parents agree or strongly agree that the school meets their child’s particular needs.

	* 100% of parents either agreed or strongly agreed that the school ensures their child/children are well looked after.

	* 100% of parents either agreed or strongly agreed that their child/children are well taught.

	* 100% of parents either agreed or strongly agreed that the school helps their child/children to develop skills in communication, reading, writing and mathematics.

	* 100% of parents either agreed or strongly agreed that there is a good standard of behaviour at Stockham.

	* 100% felt that the school deals with cases of bullying effectively.

	* 99% of parents agree or strongly agree that the school helps them to support their child’s learning.

	* 100% of parents agree or strongly agree that the school responds well to their concerns.

	* 98% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that they were kept well informed by the school.

	* 100% of parents agree or strongly agree that the school is led and managed well by the Headteacher and Senior Leadership Team.

	* 100% of parents would recommend the school to another parent.


Some of the things you thought Stockham School did well:

* Everything!

* Focus on individual learners and giving additional support where needed, time given to all   learners.

* Welcoming environment with friendly approachable staff and strong community spirit.
* Good variety of extra-curricular activities including clubs and exciting trips.
* Good communication with parents, including regular updates on education and progress (including ParentMail).
* Positive, happy family atmosphere.
* Involving parents.
* Staff are fantastic – supportive, helpful, and good at inspiring children, always available to talk to parents and nothing is ever too much trouble.

* Opportunities to learn about different cultures and places.

Some of the things you thought Stockham could improve on:

* Online lunch ordering.
* Ability to pay for trips and dinners online.
* More clubs including additional musical instrument clubs and clubs which accept childcare vouchers.
* Road safety at drop off and pick up times, including school crossing or lollypop person.
* More online resources for parents to help children to do extra work at home.
* More information for parents to help children at home with topics they are struggling with.

We will keep you updated with any changes that we make to the school over the course of the year.

Next week there will be lots of Christmas activities happening throughout the school. There will be:

· 12th December - the keystage Christmas parties

· 13th December - Christmas lunch and Christmas jumper day 

· 14th December - the visit to the theatre! 

Please remember that School finishes on Friday 16th at 12.10pm and the children return on Wednesday 4th January. 

Have a lovely Christmas with your families and a Happy New Year! 

Kind regards,

Joe Burbank
PAs this week were Nesha and Charlie. Thank you for your help.  

Can you please make sure you have handed in your child’s Christmas dinner menu if they are having one.  These need to be handed in no later than tomorrow (Friday 9th December).
Thank you to everyone who came to our Christmas Fair last Friday, we hope you enjoyed yourselves! It was hard work putting it all together but we had fun too – huge thanks to everyone who helped. We’re confident the combined total raised (from the fair, the raffle and the hamper draw) will be more than enough to cover the cost of the coaches for next week’s panto trip. Congratulations to the many raffle prize winners. You still have time to purchase tickets for our hamper draw which will take place at the children’s Christmas lunch on Tues 13th. If you have ticket stubs to return, please send them into school as soon as possible, if you would like more tickets sent home, please drop us a line: friendsofstockham@gmail.com  Thank you for your support.

CLASS NEWS

  Year F      We have been ordering by height and length using the words tall, short and long. We read the story ‘The Jolly Christmas Postman’. 
  Year 1      In English we have been writing letters to Santa!  In maths we have been looking at addition, adding up lots of Santa's.  We have also been practising hard for tomorrow’s concert.

  Year 2
      This week we have been writing and improving acrostic poems about winter.  We have also been practising hard for our Christmas concert!
    Year 3
Year 3 have been working very hard this week.  In maths we have been learning to divide using a number line.  In topic we have been looking at coasts.
  Year 4      This week year 4 have been reading a story called 'Coming Home' in English. We have done some drama and writing lessons based on it.  In maths we have learnt how to find the area of shapes.  In history we have been learning about the Gods worshipped by the people of the Shang dynasty.     
  Year 5      This week, in year 5, we have finished making our Mars Rovers and have begun to evaluate them!
    Year 6      This week year 6 have been drafting letters and have been exploring angles in maths. In ICT we have been programming.
MILES OF SMILES
This week the following children have earned “Miles of Smiles”:

Year F
Shanley for working hard writing her name.  Rafe for super counting.
Year 1
Alfie G for always singing so beautifully and setting a good example.

Alfie R for his amazing letter he wrote to Santa!

Year 2
Dylan and Preston for consistent hard work in maths lessons and for doing a fantastic job explaining how to solve problems.
Year 3 
Charlotte for showing determination in her maths.  Sadik for fantastic work in science. 
Year 4
Lawrence for excellent piano playing in our school performance in the church and Cai for excellent singing during our concert.

Year 5
Caitlin and Lilly for their determination to independently use the bar model to answer multiplication and division word problems accurately! 
Year 6
Aleah for being determined to write in very clear sentences in her letter.

                     Logan for taking time with his stain glass window and producing a lovely picture.

Well done everyone!
Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Year 5 for having the tidiest classroom. Well done Year 5! 
Attendance Ted

Attendance Ted was awarded to Year 6 for having the best attendance last week, they will be looking after Attendance Ted next week.  Well done Year 6 100%!
School Uniform
If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.









